

COUGAR COUNTRY

Two North Catalina Street Ventura, CA 93001



Bulletin for January 11, 2017

STUDENTS

STUDENT PARKING DURING TURF REPAIRS: Students may continue to park in the top student parking lot, but please do not go beyond the cones. That is a designated staging area for the turf repair company. As progress is made on the turf repairs, more parking spots will open up. Until then, again, please DO NOT park beyond the cones and only park in the marked parking stalls. **MRS. RAMIREZ, STUDENT SERVICES**

TEXTBOOKS for one-semester classes are due in the library by the end of the day on 1/27/17. Early returns are welcome. Students with textbooks for Economics, Government, Psychology (red books), Criminal Justice and all first semester novels will receive an email notice for a "lost book" obligation on Friday 1/20/17. Consider this a reminder.

Your textbook account will be cleared of the obligation when your book is turned in. We need these books turned in on time in order to check them out to second semester students. **ADAMICH**

STUDENTS: All full year textbooks will be automatically renewed for the second semester and will be due on or before 6/15/17. **ADAMICH**

STUDENTS: If you still need to pick up your PSAT score report and test booklet, please see Ms. Lowe in the guidance office.

SENIOR BALL is January 28th and <u>All</u> contracts are due to the student store Friday, the 13th of January. **HAZAN**

LETTERMAN JACKETS. We will be taking orders on Tuesday Jan. 24th. Come to the Student Store to sign up and get more info. **CEJA**

SENIORS: Ventura County Community Foundation (VCCF) 2017 Scholarship Program is now accepting applications. VCCF has awarded more than \$12.8 million in scholarships to deserving Ventura County students and is the local leader in granting financial aid to promising scholars. You may apply for a maximum of 5 scholarships. These scholarships are only for Ventura County Students. The application deadline is January 29, 2017 by 10pm. For more details & link to apply visit http://www.vccf.org/scholarship/index.shtml **DILLEY**

CAREER CENTER HAPPENINGS

SENIORS: American Council of Engineering Companies (ACEC) California scholarship program deadline is January 20, 2017. This is for graduating seniors who enroll in engineering or land-surveying curriculum for the Fall of 2017.

Applicants must have a minimum GPA of 3.2, be interested in pursuing a career in consulting engineering or land surveying and be a U.S. Citizen.

For more information and application visit http://www.acec-ca.org/?page=scholarship
DILLEY

SENIORS: It's not too late to submit a FAFSA or Dream Act application! We have one last financial aid workshop scheduled for Thursday, February 2nd at 6:00 pm in the library. Bring your parents! **ROBERTS**

STUDENTS: Applications for Intro to Engineering and Intermediate Sign Language are due by January 12th. These Ventura College classes will be offered at Ventura High beginning second semester. Students will earn high school and college credit. Tuition is waived for high school students. Please see your counselor or Mrs. Roberts in the Career Center.

SENIORS: Ronald Reagan Presidential Foundation Scholars Program is now accepting applications. This program will recognize outstanding local students with awards totaling \$50,000. This award is for Ventura County Seniors with a minimum 3.0 GPA. To be eligible you must demonstrate outstanding leadership, character, communication skills and academic achievement. To see a list of previous year's winners from VHS, visit https://www.reaganfoundation.org/education/scholarship-programs/ronald-reagan-presidential-foundation-scholars-program/

Deadline is February 20, 2017. Dilley

STUDENTS: A student ambassador from Yale University will be in the career center on January 12th at 11 am to meet with interested students. This will be an excellent opportunity to hear about the admissions process and programs offered at Yale from a student perspective. Sign up in the career center. **ROBERTS**

STAFF AND STUDENTS

CONGRATULATIONS! To Elise Bartel for making the All State Band and to Samila Aquino in making the very top ensemble in the All State Band.

CALIFORNIA COACHES ASSOCIATION chose Debbie Litten to be the CIF Southern Section Girls' Volleyball Coach of the Year! Congratulations Debbie!

THE GERMANS ARE COMING! For the eleventh year, students and teachers from our German partner school will arrive for a spring visit, and we are in need of more hosts. Our guests will arrive at the end of March and return to Germany on April 20. Please see or contact Mr. Reich in Room 131 with offers and to get more information. **REICH**

BANNERBOLD deadline is coming up! February 24th is closer than you think! Write on! **G.RANEY**

CLUBS

KEY CLUB: Opportunity for Community Service – 8-10 Volunteers are needed to help direct people at a "March for Justice: Equal Rights".

Date: Saturday, March 21st Time: 9am – 12pm (3 hours)

Place: Plaza Park – across the street from the Ventura Post Office. Sign up with Mrs. Scovell in Rm. 119 (portables) **SCOVELL**

SPORTS

BOYS GOLF: Meeting for the 2017 Boys Golf season will take place Thursday, January 19th at the start of lunch in room 50. All returning and prospective golfers must attend. **STEWARD**

STAFF

Nothing to report.

FIELD TRIP/EXCURSION INFORMATION

DATE	TIME	TEACHER/COORD	PROGRAM CLASS	DESTINATION	# OF STUDENTS
2/28-3/1	6:30am – 9:00pm	Bergfeld	AVID	CSU Monterey Bay, UC Santa Cruz, CSU San Jose	45
3/9/17	8:15am – 2:30pm	Maxwell, Reynosa	Chemistry	UCSB	80